Statement of Bangladesh during the UPR review of Sri Lanka

Thank you Mr. President.

Bangladesh congratulates Sri Lanka on the presentation of her National Report.

We commend Sri Lanka for the ratification of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, and the promulgation of ICCPR Act, the Torture Act, the Assistance and Protection of victims of crimes and Witnesses Act, as well as the Right to Information Act aimed at advancing freedom of expression, speech and media freedom. The constitutional amendment that conferred on the Constitutional Council the authority to constitute statutory authorities (including the Human Rights Commission) is highly appreciated.

Bangladesh welcomes Sri Lanka's National Action Plan of Human Rights 2017-21, which reflects, among others, a firm commitment to enforce the concerned provision of the ICCPR Act, which criminalizes hate speech. We also commend the Govt.’s decision to reduce the number of detainees held without charge to zero under existing regulations and its implementation. 

Sri Lanka's success in literacy and education, which aims at 'alleviation of poverty through education' is laudable. We congratulate Sri Lanka for successfully introducing the subject 'think equal' in pilot schools, with the objective of teaching children social and emotional intelligence and core values including gender sensitivity, equality and human rights.

We wish Sri Lanka a very successful UPR.

I thank you.

